
 3 December 2010.

E109/133/01

3/12/2010 LP: - Bank-time Provision 

Dear Personnel Officer,

At a meeting today in the Department of Finance, the civil service unions were 
informed that the “bank time” provision which applies to civil service staff 
recruited before 1 October 2003 will be eliminated with effect from 1 January 
2011.

Accordingly, with effect from 1 January 2011, no further provision of credited 
time should be awarded in respect of “bank time” for any person, whether 
through Flexible Working Hours or otherwise.

Yours sincerely, 

Mary McKeon,
Principal,
Personnel and Remuneration Division.


